AC-119 Gunship Association Board Meeting Minutes 2017-10-01 At Holiday Inn Dayton, OH
The meeting was called to order by MD at 4:00 pm, after returning from the Sunday Social Tour. Members in attendance:  MD, WL, DW, ES, BL, LF, JD and RL.
Treasurer Report:  DW- The reunion cost about $25,000.00. We collected a sizeable donation to the USO, which will be matched by the HI.   The Silent/Secret Auction netted $1,857.00 for the AC119 Gunship Association.  LF requested DW break out how much was donated in excess of the cost for the bench.
Seating arrangements at the Banquet were discussed without resolution.

RJ will write up a “lessons learned” and send  it to WL. WL will update the lessons learned document, which will be provided to Chuck Williams and John Wolff.
Missing Man/POW ceremony should use a yellow ribbon. The ceremony details are listed on the website. Each branch of military may alter the ceremony as needed, and the USAF may use a red ribbon.
We might be able to use the Omaha reunion in 2020 to test the use of professional reunion/event coordinators. This will get further discussion and decision next year.

The next teleconference will be January, 2018.  Other communication will be by newsletter, email, or as directed by the president.
A newsletter will advise people who would like to RV camp in Tucson to respond early so planning can be done.

MD has the Association’s Special coins; he will coordinate the purchase of additional coins with Gus. MD will contact Lee Wolf to see if he can take more responsibility for the Quartermaster.
Flag poles:  We need new ones; DW & JD will check on cost and availability.  A motion was made, seconded, and approved to buy poles and bases for the Association’s six flags.

DW will check on procurement of more AC-119 lanyards and get back to the Board.
ES will break down the cost of Tucson tours in 2018, so that people know why the cost appears so high. WL suggests we provide details in the Tour registration forms. Only tour buses can enter the bone yard on DMAFB.
MD will mention LF's books in the newsletter so that people can purchase them from him. 
WL suggested honoring our departed members from the previous year at the Reunion, and also acknowledge that we have spouses in the Association who are veterans.
Great reunion! Thanks Ron!!
Next board meeting:  Jan.9, 2018, Tuesday, 8:00 pm EST
 Adjournment, 4:45 pm:

Submitted by R. Lefarth
Reviewed by M. Drzyzga 10/12/17

